File No. 15-0678

COMMUNICATION FROM CHAIR, PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE relative to the proposed
change in ownership for the Official Police Garage (OPG) for the Los Angeles Police
Department's (LAPD) South Bureau Heavy Duty Service Area.

Recommendation for Council action:

APPROVE the proposed change in ownership of Gary Baines, Inc., DBA Los Angeles Tow, Inc.,
to Mr. Jose Acosta for the LAPD's South Bureau Heavy Duty Service Area OPG, Contract No.
C121706.

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the Board of Police Commissioners. Neither the
City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of
this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.
SUMMARY

In a report to the Board of Police Commissioners dated May 19, 2015, the Board's Executive
Director recommends that the Board approve the proposed change in ownership of Los Angeles
Tow, Inc., to Mr. Jose Acosta. The Commission Investigation Division's background investigation
of Mr. Acosta found no adverse history. A copy of Mr. Acosta's Business and Takeover Plan is
attached to the Executive Director's report. On June 2, 2015, the Board approved the proposed
ownership change.

At the Public Safety Committee meeting held June 12, 2015, the Committee Chair
recommended that Council approve the proposed change in ownership of Los Angeles Tow,
Inc., to Mr. Acosta for LAPD's South Bureau Heavy Duty Service Area OPG, as recommended
by the Board of Police Commissioners.

Respectfully Submitted,

PUBLIC SAFETY C ITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
ENGLANDER: YES

BUSCAINO: ABSENT
BONIN: ABSENT
O'FARRELL: ABSENT
MARTINEZ:  ABSENT
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